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We open with a close up of an eye; 
the camera zooms out to show Hurley 
crouched behind bushes, peeking 
through to watch the men go back to 
the ship with Locke. He looks to 
the side and sees jack exit his 
hiding place, run to the bodies and 
inspects them, Hurley joins him.

Jack: Locke shot them in cold 
blood... this isn’t the Locke we 
used to know,

Hurley: dude. Like what happened to 
him then??

Sawyer: What you think happened to 
him jumbotron?? 

Jack: he doesn’t want to leave does 
he?

Sayid: its certainly looks that way
Sun: What do we do now?
Jack: We wait.



Hurley: Till Like When dude??
Jack: till they come back... we 
either get rescued by them or we 
kill them all and take that boat, 
because he ARE getting of this 
island today.

We have a shot of Hurley Face 
looking happy.

INT.BEACH- DAY (Flash-Back)

We see a younger (about 20 yr old) 
Hurley on the beach with his mom; 
he has a friend with him. They are 
playfully fighting in the sand. 

Hurley: c’mon then ill take you 
down

Friend: c’mon then fat boy, try me
We see Hurley is visually shaken by 
his friends comment. He walks off.



Mom: Where you going Hugo?
Hurley sees a very tall pier. He 
sees you have to climb steep stairs 
to get to it.

Hurley: Im Just gonna go to the end 
of the pier to see whats out there?

Mom: be careful then Hurley!
Ext.Beach-Day 
Jack and Sayid have put the dead 
people under a tarp and they are 
starting to dig graves for them, 
near the jungle.
We see Alex is sitting with Karl 

Alex: Are we going to leave on that 
ship?

Karl: Do you want to?
Alex: no
Karl: then we won’t



Alex: Do you remember the time when 
we first met?

Karl: yes I do. I remember it like 
it were yesterday

Off-screen Bernard: they’re coming 
back!!

Jack looks out and there are two 
boats driving towards the beach

Sayid: what should we do?
Jack: they have probably already 
seen us so we had to face them, 
let’s hope they are here to rescue 
us.

They arrive and pull the beach up 
to the shore. They run up to the 
crowd that has gathered.

Man: Who are you?
Jack: we are survivors of oceanic 
flight 815; we crashed here about 
100 days ago. Can you rescue us?



Man: survivors? Huh? Come on then 
what are we waiting for lets get 
you all on the ship! Boy is the 
world going to be glad when we say 
we found you!
Jack looks around and sees everyone 
laughing and crying with happiness.
He smiles and wipes away a tear 
with his arm.

Hurley: Jack, Dude you did it!! You 
saved us!

Jack: Thanks Hurley, but were not 
saved yet

Man: no, not at all
There is silence.

Sawyer: what you mean by that??
Man: aww nothing, just forget I 
ever said anything, pack the things 



you need to take and meet us by the 
dinghies down there.
He walks off, Bernard walks up to 
jack 

Bernard: she had cancer you know?
Jack: what? Who?
Bernard: Rose, before she came to 
the island, she was diagnosed with 
cancer and had a few months to 
live, but when we arrived on this 
island, she was fine and said that 
the cancer had gone away. Were 
scared that if we leave it’ll come 
back and she will die. So we are 
going to stay on this island for 
the rest of our lives

Jack: no, I can’t let that happen.
Bernard: Jack would you rather her 
to have the rest of her life happy 
or die quickly soon as she leaves.

Sayid: he has a point Jack 



Sayid is sitting away looking out 
at the sea; he has obviously heard 
the conversation 

Sayid: just let them stay Jack
Jack turns back to Bernard, puts 
his hand on his shoulder and nods 
then walks away. 

Bernard: Sayid, why did you say to 
jack that I have a point; I thought 
nobody would believe me. 

Sayid: because I don’t want to 
leave either

INT.UPPER BEACH-MORNING
Jack is in the middle of the crowd 
of survivors, he is going to make a 
speech, and we see Sayid and 
Bernard sitting alone,

Jack; Sayid!! Bernard!! Come!
They get there and join the crowd.



Jack: now in just a few minutes 
time we are leaving this place for 
good, 

There is cheering.

Jack: and we have been here for 
about 100 days, today is Christmas 
day!

There is murmuring as the 
realisation sets in.

Jack: so I believe fate has brought 
us this boat, but people here, they 
have grown attached to this island 
and do not want to leave, so I ask 
the people that don’t want to leave 
this place, step out in front. 
There are gasps as Bernard, Rose, 
Karl Alex, and Sayid and……… Sawyer 
step out.

Hurley: Dude...
EXT- PIER (FLASH- BACK)



Hurley is struggling up the steep 
cliffside steps he is nearly at the 
top when…

Voice: Hey Hurley wait up!!
Hurley turns and sees his friend 
running up to him

Hurley: Dude. How did you get up 
here so quickly?

Friend: its called exercise, you 
should try it sometime.

Hurley carries on and finally gets 
to the top, he looks around the 
square, wooden viewing area, there 
are 23 people on the deck, there is 
a sign saying maximum people: 16. 
Hurley ignores this and steps on. 
There is a huge creaking and 
groaning, the people stop and stare 
at Hurley in disgust, Hurley looks 
very upset, he turns to walk off, 
when we see the deck from the 
underneath. Suddenly a support 
holding part of the deck up 



collapses and falls into the sea, 
the whole deck falls down in a 
massively loud noise through the 
dust and debris, we see Hurley has 
just made it off the deck in time, 
his friend is gone, and obviously 
he has fallen of the deck into the 
sea below....

Hurley: All that was because Im 
fat. Fat, Fat, Fat. Everything I 
try to do always goes wrong because 
im fat, I cant do anything because 
im FAT!!

He cries, and cries and cries.

INT.Jungle – Midday
We see desmond lying unconscious on 
top of the black ash-like 
substance, he wakes up and looks 
around, he feels his head, there is 
blood, he looks for Jin but cant 
find him, he runs through the 
jungle and see Jin lying spread-



eagled on the floor, he runs to 
feel his pulse.

Desmond: Oh My God…… He’s dead!! No 
not Jin as well, Charlie and now 
Jin? Who next then? Hurley?

He pounds on Jin’s chest 
repeatedly, again and again, 

Desmond: c’mon brotha, wake up
Desmond hits one last time and Jin 
coughs and gasps for breath.

Desmond: Oh Jin, Thanks God.
Jin: You –save – me… what – happen?
Desmond: looks like Locke left us 
out here; let’s go back to the 
beach.
They walk of in the direction they 
came.

Ext.Beach-afternoon



Jack, Kate and the other survivors 
are looking in shock and horror at 
the people that want to stay 
behind.

Kate: Sawyer… no, don’t do this
Sawyer: sorry freckles, there is 
nothing out there in the big wide 
world for me
Sayid: neither for me
Jack: ok let’s pack up
Kate: jack, we can’t just leave 
them here?

Jack: they made their choice, I 
can’t change their fate.

Kate goes to Sawyer

Kate: sawyer? Why?
She is crying and sawyer holds her 
in his arms



Sawyer: A man called John 
introduced me to a thing called 
destiny and this is mine.

Man: Ok everyone on the boats, 
let’s go!

The lost music comes on as jack 
says goodbye to Sayid, he gives him 
a hug and turns to sawyer, they 
smiles and handshake, Hurley goes 
to Sayid and speaks we cannot hear 
what they say, Hurley starts to cry 
and ..

INT- MEDICAL ROOM (Flash-back)
Hurley is sitting in a room with 
his mom and a doctor.

Doctor: that accident wasn’t your 
fault that deck was meant to hold 8 
people, 23 people were on it, even 
if you hadn’t stepped on it, the 
next person would have collapsed 
it,



Hurley: But I did step on it and 4 
people were killed it’s because of 
my weight it’s because im fat

Mom: I think he’ll have to go in, 
Doctor

Doctor: I agree, only for a short 
while though

Hurley: where?
Doctor: ill take you, it’s a nice 
place where you can meet friends 
and get better, it’s called Santa 
Rosa’s

Hurley: ok…

EXT.BEACH-MIDDAY
The camera zooms out as everybody 
is saying goodbye, we see jack and 
the others get into the boats and 
speed of towards he ship 
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